

September 30, 2015

Rick Gateman, President Coastal GasLink Pipeline Project 760 Kinsmen Place Prince George, BC V2M 0A8

Dean Patry, President
Prince Rupert Gas Transmission Project
760 Kinsmen Place
Prince George, BC V2M 0A8

Dear Mr. Gateman and Mr. Patry,

Please accept this letter of endorsement on behalf of the Prince George Chamber of Commerce. We would like to express our support for sustainable business development in northern and central British Columbia, and feel that the construction and completion of TransCanada's proposed Coastal GasLink and Prince Rupert Gas Transmission natural gas pipeline projects works toward that.

Prince George is the economic capital of northern B.C., with a broad and diversified offering of suppliers and services that are well equipped to take part in work surrounding the LNG industry. We are confident that natural gas pipeline construction would bring considerable benefits to Prince George in terms of contracting and employment opportunities, as well as increased spending in the retail and service sectors.

We are very supportive of TransCanada's decision to locate your regional office in Prince George, and appreciate your participation in Chamber activities and events. We also recognize your investment in Prince George through your sponsorship of the 2015 Canada Winter Games, donations to our post-secondary education institutions and support for community organizations. As a relative newcomer to the area, you have created a positive profile and built good relationships in our community.

British Columbia depends on resource development, and, more than ever, we rely on industry to work with communities to achieve our joint economic and business objectives. The Prince George Chamber of Commerce looks forward to working with TransCanada in the years ahead.

Sincerely,

Cindi Pohl. President

Christie Ray, CEO